MORGAN COUNTY DRAINAGE BOARD
August 30, 2019
8:30 AM.

Drainage Board members present were: Ryan Goodwin, Kenny Hale and Norman Voyles. Also
present were Terry Brock (Surveyor), Bill Dials, (Stormwater Coordinator), Deb Verley (Executive
Assistant), and Dale Coffey, (County Attorney).

Pledge

Stormwater Coordinator Update

Bill Dials, Morgan County Stormwater Coordinator, stated that they have Hadley’s Corner Section 2
under review and it is close to being approved. The Mooresville Transportation Center for the school
system is under review, as well as Perry Ag.

Mr. Dials spoke with the landowner regarding Burkhart Drain and he understands that this will be a
winter project after crops are done.

Surveyor Update
Terry Brock, Morgan County Surveyor, stated that Sartor Ditch is mowed twice a year. During the
recent mowing, it was discovered that there was a beaver dam and it has been removed.

Mr. Brock and Mr. Dials will be attending a conference next week.

They have received the I-69 Drainage Plan for Sartor Ditch. He talked to the engineer with Burke
Engineering and the first comments should be ready next week. He had a meeting with Milestone,
who is doing the road construction for Artesian Avenue by Walmart and they are having problems
with the paving. When they dug down, there is water in the ditches and they can’t hold the banks
because of the sandy soil.

His office is working on the watershed for Flagstaff mutual drain. This will be heard at the
December meeting.

Adjournment
Kenny Hale made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Motion seconded by Ryan Goodwin. Motion

carried 3-0.
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